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1. On 11 June 2020, at 12:39, further supporting documents were received in 
support of Mr Borufi’s representation. These are now attached in Annex 10 and 
include: 

  
Documents re: ownership of Premises: 
 

 Official Copy Entries of Freehold title showing registered proprietor as John 
Charles Edgar 

 

 Official Copy Entries of Leasehold title showing registered proprietor of the 
ground floor premises as Broomfield Coffee Bar Limited 
 

Documents re: ancillary matters 
 

 Plan of the area 
 

 Contract with Eurosafety International re Covid-19 precautionary measures and 
compliance with Covid 19-Public Health safety 

 

 Fixed Penalty Notice dated 28th May 2020 together with proof of 
payment/receipt for £240 
 

 Photographs of the Premises showing notices clearly displayed regarding 
Social distancing and need to respect neighbours 

 
Documents re: signatures in support of the Licenced Premises 
 

 Document headed,” Please make a comment on Broomfield Coffee Bar” -  List 
of supporting signatories following the service of the breach notice. 

 
Documents  re: addressing steps taken re noise issues: 
 



 Email from Goncalo Lemos of KP Acoustics, regarding 64 Aldermans Hill, 
London N13 PP – re sound installation but inability to address by reasons of 
refusal of access to the 1st floor flat above, dated 10th June 2020 

 

 Email from Keith Loosley of Knight Sound and Light dated 22nd May 2020 – re: 
proposed sound limiter Installation at the Premises 

 
 
 

2. On 11 June 2020, it was identified that the representations supplied by IP17 
and IP18, namely the representations against the review and in support of the 
premises licence holder, had been unintentionally omitted from the initial 
published report. Those representations are now attached as Annex 11. 


